
Please provide lottery fund support for the repairing of Osborn Aquatic Center’s roof, located in Corvallis, 
Oregon. 

The indoor pool has been closed since October 2024, after inspection revealed corrosion on structural 
members of the roof.   All of the lessons, exercise classes, school and club team practices and 
competitions and lap swimming have been either cancelled or highly impacted. 

Ours is one of the many families that have personally benefited from having this pool available in the 
community: 

o My children all benefited from swimming lessons and fun times in the pool 
o We held celebration gatherings in the meeting rooms 
o My daughter had ballet lessons in the function rooms, and we held her birthday party for 

her pre-school at the pool. 
o I sorely miss the morning lap swimming, as do so many others 

Please consider the Osborn Aquatic Center for financial support. 

 

Sincerely,  
 
Peter Petersen 
Resident of Benton County 


